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Each Joint Authority is required under Section 36B of the Local Government Act 1993 to provide to its members a quarterly 

report that includes a statement of general performance and a statement of its financial performance 

This report covers the three month period ending 31 December 2021. This report with all previous quarterly reports is 

published on the Authority’s website: www.stca.tas.gov.au 

The Southern Tasmanian Councils Authority commenced on 1 July 2006  
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ORDINARY BOARD MEETING – 22 November 2021 
 

A meeting of the STCA Board took place on 22 November 2021, the following matters were 

discussed: 

Southern Tasmanian Regional Land Use Strategy 

An update was provided on the meeting held on 5 October 2021 with the Minister for Planning, 

the Hon. Roger Jaensch regarding the Southern Tasmanian Regional Land Use Strategy. 

STCA Administrative Support 

An increase in the budget for STCA administration support was approved with Brighton Council 
undertaking the role.  
 

2022/23 State Budget Community Consultation  

The Board discussed other options to include in a submission to the State Government due in 
December 2021, including Climate Change and Transport Corridor.   
 
Regional Climate Change Initiative 

The Board reviewed and noted the written Regional Climate Change Initiative report including a 

letter sent to the Tasmanian Climate Change Office which outlined 7 recommendations for 

changes to the Climate Change draft Bill. 

Councils have received an invitation letter for the Steering Committee for the project 

‘Tasmanian Local Government Climate Strategy and Council Climate Action Plan’. 

Mayor Enders advised that she would be standing down as Chair of the Regional Climate 

Change Initiative (RCCI).   Nominations were sought for a replacement with Deputy Lord Mayor 

Burnet being appointed the new Chair.  Mayor Enders was thanked for her valuable 

contribution to the RCCI group. 

Other updates 

Updates were provided for SERDA and South-Central Sub-region projects, it was noted that the 

new Regional Jobs Hub was up and running at Pontville, an Advisory Board has just been put 

together with the first meeting scheduled in early December.  An official launch of the Regional 

Jobs Hub with Minister Courtney is expected to be held in February 2022. 

Financial Report 

The Board noted the 30 September 2021 draft Financial Report.  A copy is included with this 

Quarterly Report. 

Next Meeting 

The next Board meeting will be hosted by Brighton Council and will be held on 22 February 

2022. 
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